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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

                                                                 March 26, 2019
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in Regular Session, Tuesday, March 26, 2019 in the Commissioners Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Kevin Boyd and Dan Gregory. Also present were Teresa Wininger, Deputy Auditor; Leo Padgett, Superintendent, Martin County Highway; Joshua Hughett, Animal Control Deputy; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Kim Showalter; Terri Alcorn, Clerk Martin County Highway; Kathy Collins, Director, Martin County Community Corrections; Bill Green, Historical Society; Lisa Hendrixson ; Rick Bowling, Historical Society; Phil Todd, Historical Society; Stan Young; Brent Roberts, BF&S and Vickie Wathen.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:35pm. 

The minutes from the regular meeting of February 26, 2019 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd with a second made by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
The minutes from the regular meeting of March 12, 2019 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory with a second made by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory with a second made by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.
Kathy Collins, Director, Martin County Community Corrections; presented the JCC Discretionary Funding Grant in the amount of $14,450.00 for approval by the Commissioners. This grant would provide for additional training and travel.   A motion to approve the submission of the grant was made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory. All were in favor and the motion passed. Director Collins also advised that she was attending the Radius Training sessions held in French Lick, IN. this week.   
Bill Greene, Martin County Historical Society, informed the Commissioners that they are now working on restoration of the former upstairs court room area of the museum.  This area has previously been used as storage for the Museum.  There are still several Law Books and other items in this area, Mr. Greene ask the commissioners for a contact person at the county to decide what needs to be done with these items.  Commissioner George felt the County Attorney, Dave Lett, would be the appropriate contact.  The Historical Society is currently in need of a new storage area and a place to work on future displays.  They are interested in obtaining the house/lot behind/next to the Museum.  The house is in poor repair, the foundation has washed away toward an embankment and could be a hazard.  The Commissioners will take the issue under consideration and will contact the County Attorney.  
Josh Hughett, Animal Control Deputy; gave the Sheriff’s report.  There are currently 77 inmates with 23 being from Vigo County.

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent; submitted the bi-weekly work schedule.  Superintendent Padgett stated that the county had applied for a $1 million Community Crossing Grant, the notice  came today that county received $232,843.45.  Padgett said that he had been on the phone all afternoon, after much discussion it seemed that the bridge repairs on the application were an issue.  Tim Hunt, with HWC Engineering, will be at the next Commissioners meeting and can provide additional insight on the grant monies.  Since the county did not receive the full $1 million, another application can be submitted this year for the remaining monies.  Roads that were approved for grant funding were Goodwill Cemetery Road, Beard Road, Sherfick School Road and County Road 800 N.   These roads will now need to be rebid and a determination made as to how much the fund can cover. 
A discussion was held on Frontier placing fiber underground along the side of roads in the on Brooks and on Elliott Lane.  The County Attorney will be contacted to provide an agreement.  
Superintendent Padgett reported that the Train King’s bearing is out, they have not been able to find the part that is needed and they are currently working with Loughmiller’s to make a replacement that will fit.  

Superintendent Padgett reported there is road damage at the end of the bridge on Brooks Bridge Road.  The highway department has previously placed cones and markers in this area but each time they have disappeared.  In recent months 24 cones have gone missing from different areas on the roadway and one barricade was found blinking in the woods.  The Highway Department has now  replaced the barricades and locked them in place at Brooks Bridge.  The contractor has contacted Padgett and he should have a bid for the wall at Brooks Bridge to the Highway Department on 3/27/19.  

Stan Young, present a signed list of all current property owners of property in the Sawmill Ridge development.  By signing, each owner approves the dedication of Hilltop Drive and Coyote Pass to Martin County, which means these roads will no longer be a private road but a public road maintained by the County.  
Vicki Wathan requested the assistance of the county with the culvert in her driveway on Old School Road.  She is willing to purchase the culvert and is requesting assistance from the County in installing the culvert. The County previously assisted in 2011.  Commission Gregory will meet with Wathen to review the area with possible assistance to be provided in June.  The County Highway Department may be able to assist with putting the culvert in place and providing one load of gravel but does not assist with concrete.  

A resolution to establish a 25 mph speed limit was reviewed by the commissioners.  A motion was made for approval by Commissioner Gregory, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.
A representative from the Census Bureau will be attending the 4/9/19 Commissioners Meeting. 

Important Dates: 
        Safety Meeting Wednesday, April 10,2019
        Courthouse closed, Friday, April 19, 2019 for Good Friday

 With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:26 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Next Commissioners Meeting Tuesday, April 9, 2019 @ 5:30 pm.
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